BULLETIN

Vol. XXX

Sunday, February 11, 1940

No. 6



"And daily in the temple, and in every house, they ceased not to teach and preach Jesus Christ."

Acts 5: 42

The Swedish Baptist Church of Englewood

Emerald Avenue at Fifty-ninth Street - Phone Normal 3564

CARL A. OLSSON, Pastor 8009 South Morgan Street Telephone Vincennes 1549

TODAY'S SERVICES

9:30 A. M. Sunday School Session

11:00 A. M. Swedish Service

6:00 P. M. Young People's and Juniors

7:30 P. M. Evening Service



Mrs. Mina Holm, nee Kumlander, was born October 1st, 1865, in Ljungs socken, Östergötland, Sweden.

She left her native land and came to America March 2nd, 1887. Was married to the late August Holm January 2nd, 1892, at Oskaloosa, Iowa.

She joined our church December 6th, Mrs. Mina Holm 1896, and remained a member until her home-going on February 1st, 1940, at Gary, Ind.

Services were held at the Central Baptist Church in Gary, February 3rd. Rev. B. E. Antrobus of that church and Rev. C. A. Olsson officiated. Interment was at Bethany Lutheran Cemetery, at Lemont, Ill.

Mrs. Holm is mourned by her four children, Mrs. Nellie Holmquist and Carl Holm of Gary, Mrs. Esther Holmquist of Chicago, and August Holm of Brooklyn, N. Y.; her three brothers, Alfred and Carl in Sweden, and Frank Kumlander of Chicago; two sisters, Lena and Anna who reside in Sweden; eleven grandchildren and a host of friends.

Mrs. Holm was always faithful to her God and her church, prefering to remain as a member in Englewood even though she had lived in Gary for many years.

We have lost a devout, praying member but our loss is Heaven's gain.

Peace to her memory.

Among our sick

Mr. M. A. Rosenlund has been confined to bed for the past two weeks due to illness. May we all remember him in our prayers, asking God to restore him back to health again.

Mrs. Malm is still in the County Hospital but she has almost completely recovered from her illness. We hope that some of our ladies will call on her.

Mrs. Malm needs a new place to room. If any of our members know of a suitable place they would render her a most invaluable service by letting Roy Anderson know as soon as possible.

Mrs. Seabloom was taken to the Passavant Hospital, 303 Superior Street, last Friday.

Pastoral

Dear Englewood Church:

God has been blessing our meetings here in Detroit. A warm and deep spirit has been brooding over the services and God is working among us.

Continue to pray that we may see souls saved both here and in our own church.

God bless you and give you a joyful day in His courts.

The Pastor

Our pastor is conducting a two weeks series of meetings in the First Swedish Baptist Church of Detroit, commencing last Tuesday and closing next Sunday. Rev. Olsson will, however, be home tomorrow in order to preside at the church business meeting.

Let us pray for these evangelistic meetings in Detroit during the coming week, asking God to save sinners and draw the Christians closer to their Saviour and Lord.

Quarterly report for the fourth quarter, 1939, has been unavoidably delayed in publication. However, the report will be posted during the week.

The S.B.Y.P.U. of Chicago and vicinity will hold a large inspirational rally in our church on Sunday afternoon, February 25th. Keep this date in mind.

Everyone is invited to attend.

Received from Mrs. H. Gyllenborg. Lake Forest, Ill., her contribution to the church and the following letter.

Dear Fellow-workers in Christ Jesus;

... I am thankful for the way of Salvation which God prepared through His Son, the Lord Jesus. Some day soon we will meet Him in the air.

My prayer is that none of mine will be lost, and that many be called and chosen.

Lovingly,

Mrs. Gyllenborg

YOUNG PEOPLE'S CORNER

Today the meeting begins at 5:30 p.m. instead of 6:00 p.m., to give our speaker, Rev. Sidney Nelson, more time to answer the question, "Are Young People Concerned?" Be on time.

Next week we will attend a singspiration at Roseland at 3:30 in the afternoon. If you will drive let us know.